




the current code only requires one action from the Commission, which is to 
provide a recommendation to the Council, however, he advised the Commission 
to make a recommendation unrelated to a project via a Resolution of what they 
would like to see from project and Staff can present this to Council for adoption. 
He shared, that Staff is suggesting the applicants to engage with the community 
via multiple platforms. 

• Commissioner Keldorf inquired what a Design Review Board would entail and
how they would comply with State mandates. Mr. Vasquez shared his experience 
with another client and stated that they made the Design Review Board strictly 
advisory to not make the process more costly or time consuming. 

• Mr. Allen informed the Commission that the current Housing Element has not
been certified. He explained that the current Housing Element addresses micro­
units as one of the items the City will use to tackle Affordable Housing, and 
although the State is not requiring its incorporation it needs to be investigated. 
The Commission would like to know what requirements the micro-units need to
follow for the units to qualify towards the RHNA numbers. 

Chair Baldino closed the discussion. 

K. Report from Planning and Building Safety Director or designee

Developmental Services Director Michael Allen informed the Commission that the 
inclusionary housing study has shifted gears and is now looking at increasing density in the 
R-3 zones either in part or in whole to incentivize the re-development of certain R-3
properties. He informed the Commission that the RFP issued for repurposing the Civic Center 
is on hold, and informed them that the Development Impact Fee study is almost complete 
and Finances anticipates presenting it to Council in June or July, in hopes to incorporate the 
new fees in August. 

L. Report from City Attorney's Office

None. 

M. Planning Commissioners' Comments

• Commissioner Hoeschler requested and update on the gateway project (signage) and
on the greenway project on Aviation. Mr. Allen informed the Commission that Council 
provided direction for Staff to not be a part of the greenway project and has been
informed that EDAC is one of the consultants working on a study. 

• Chair Baldino requested an update on the Stick and Stein property, to which Mr. Allen
and Mr. Schonborn stated that they have no update on. 

N. Adjournment-the meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm. 
The next meeting scheduled for May 12,2022 at 5:30 pm. 
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